

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Vine Deputy Head Teacher: Mrs Rachel Mellor

Leamington Road, Liverpool, L11 7BT

Tel: 0151 284 7848 Fax: 0151 284 7849 Email: office@leamington.liverpool.sch.uk

www.leamingtonprimary.com





Dear Year 6 parents/carers,

We would like to inform you that the School Health Team will be visiting school on Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> December to complete questionnaires with the Year 6 children. The aim of the questionnaire is to collect data regarding the health and wellbeing of children across Merseyside to inform future support for schools.

Information from the team is attached to this letter. However, if you would like further information regarding the questionnaire, or to view the questionnaire online, you can visit:

## https://www.mersevcare.nhs.uk/SchoolHealth

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact a member of the Year 6 team.

Many Thanks,

Mrs. Mellor, Mrs. Baxter and Mr. Daniels.















ommunity and Mental Health Services

### Dear Parent or Carer

The School Health Team would like to inform you of the Healthy Child Programme Universal Core Service we are currently commissioned to offer for Year 6 school aged children.

## Year 6 Contact includes:

National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) – this will commence September to October'18. At this time, we will be asking school for family details being, home address and contact details as this will support any referrals generated from the screening. You will receive further information with regards to this screening from our service.

Currently we refer to Healthy Families Team within Mersey Care who offers a 6 week programme to support families around healthy eating and lifestyles.



Health & Wellbeing questionnaire will be for pupils to complete about themselves on a range of health & wellbeing topics.



The questionnaire will be confidential and completed electronically. Pupils will access the questionnaire during a session in school.

The questionnaire will be available between set dates for each school and will be accessed via a web link taking you directly to Mersey Care NHS Foundation Trust web site, once the questionnaire has been completed it will close down and the information will be sent securely to the School Health Team and placed on their record.

If you wish to review the questionnaire, please click on the link below:

# Year 6 <a href="https://www.merseycare.nhs.uk/SchoolHealth">https://www.merseycare.nhs.uk/SchoolHealth</a>

The information we gather from the health and wellbeing questionnaire alongside school profiles generated by the Local Authority Public Health Service and input from school will help formulate a school profile, evidencing themes and topics that pupils require further information.

Next step the School Health Team will liaise with school to highlight the themes / topics from the profile and discuss how we can best support school with any health promotion sessions required.

If a young person indicates in their questionnaire, something that would require an individual contact by a member of the School Health Team then this will also be undertaken.

Should you wish to contact you School Health Team at any time, please follow the link above and select 'location of School Health Team' link where all the schools are listed with the current contact number. This will get you to the School Health Teams office. Our service hours are 08.30-17.00

Yours

School Health Team

Version1 July 2018. Review July2019
NHS organisations collect lots of information for the treatment, management and monitoring of patient care. More information can be found on our website at: <a href="https://www.merseycare.nhs.uk/about-us/privacy-notice/">https://www.merseycare.nhs.uk/about-us/privacy-notice/</a>